Minutes of Llansanffraid Glyn Ceiriog Community Council held at Memorial Institute, Glyn Ceiriog on Thursday, 28th September 2017
PRESENT: Cllrs. Barbara Roberts (Chair); Jeff Davies; Julie Jeffreys; Sara Davies; Trevor Bates;  Mair Evans;  Dilys Bates (CA) for part of the Council; Peter Mullings, Secretary Côr Meibion Dyffryn Ceiriog (for part of the Council)Jean Davies (Clerk)
1. WELCOME AND APOLOGIES ACCEPTED:  Dafydd Morris; Eric Jones; Eric Evans; Anne Morris

2. DISCUSION WITH NWP – NWP not represented – apologies had been received from PCSO Griffiths.  Details of reported crime had been received for the month – these consisted of one coming assault; 2 x ASB – this for the whole Valley and not Glyn Ceiriog Community Council area.

3. DISCUSSION WITH PETER MULLINGS, SECRETARY, CR MEIBION DYFFRYN CEIRIOG – Mr Mullings had asked to address Council as he is on behalf of the choir hoping to secure grant funding from WCBC and other sources.  Choir income had reduced in recent years as the choir tends to perform raising money for local charities as opposed to previously performing further afield on for more lucrative events.  However it is felt that this change is appropriate given the current membership of the choir.  Each member pays a membership fee and this plus whatever income is generated has to cover rent for the Institute when the rehearsals are held, as well as purchase of music and uniforms.  In addition this a donation is given to the Director of Music and accompanist.  The choir now works to raise funds for local charities such as the Cheshire Home, Brownies at Christmas.  The aim is to raise awareness of the Choir and its work with all age groups within the community and one way of doing this would be to establish links with the local schools.  For the Choir to make an application for grant funding it needed to be supported by the Community Council.  It was unanimously agreed that the Council would support such an application
4.  CONFIRMATION OR OTHERWISE OF MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING –found to be correct and signed accordingly 
5. Matters arising:-
Speed Limit in Pandy:  Following a request from a local resident NWP had monitored the speed of vehicles travelling through Pandy.  The average speed recorded was 24. Mph/85th Percentile Speed was recorded at 27 mph.  This does not meet the criteria for attendance of a Go Safe vehicle.  Clerk to advise the resident.
Response from Dŵr Cymru – Clerk had been asked to again write to Dŵr Cymru stating that whilst the improvements were welcomes Council still did not feed this had not fully satisfied the concerns of Council.  Dŵr Cymru was still refunding to cover the tanks as ‘it is not normal practice for tanks to be covered as it can introduce operation difficulties and Health and Safety risks to its staff that have to maintain the process’. The email concluded that the ‘current tanks at Glyn Ceiriog could not support this type of cover (similar to the cover in Pandy) without significant structural design’.  However Councillors were still not satisfied and given the impasse suggested that a representative from Dŵr Cymru meet Councillors on the site asap to discuss and find a way forward.  Clerk to arrange and email Councillors with date.
Bus Service/tickets – Clerk had received a response from Andrew Mytton WCBC who had been liaising with Arriva Buses and EasyBus to see if the companies would honour tickets bought by residents where there was more than one provider from start to destination.  Mr Mytton stated that the companies were not at present prepared to enter into an agreement with each other – however this may be something that may be reviewed in the future.  Clerk to put a notice in the Glyn News and also on the notice board in the bus shelter.
Any other matter not listed:   
6.  Community Agent – Mrs Bates reported that she continues to try and raise the profile of the project within the community.  For example she has linked in with the local schools to try and raise the profile of the project with parents and it is hoped that she will be able to arrange an event at the Canolfan Ceiriog where those adults she is working with will meet pupils for from the school – the intention is to raise awareness amongst different generations and ages.   She continues to attend the monthly CA meeting, she also visits Chirk Hospital regularly as well as holding drop-ins at the Health Centre in Glyn Ceiriog.  Mrs Bates has established contact with Occupation Health Therapists working in Chirk and this should be another way of receiving referrals.     The groups are continuing with some on a monthly and others on a fortnightly or weekly basis – some are better attended than others but it is important that these continue as residents have plenty of choice of what to take part in.  She is also working to update the catalogue of events, associations and opportunity available to all residents in the Valley and again this will be distributed vie the Glyn News.  Clerk had received an email from Rossett CC stating that they have employed a CA and asking for assistance.  Clerk had suggested to Mrs Bates that the new Rossett CA could ‘shadow’ Mrs Bates for a day to help understand the work and project.  Council agreed to this provided this did not put an extra burden on Mrs Bates.  
7. Reports –
8.  LETTERS OF THANKS – Email received from Canolfan Ceiriog thanking Council for recent donation
9.  CORRESPONDENCE
a . Bank Statement. –.  
Clerk informed the Court that Grant Thornton had completed its external audit concluding that it was a ‘clean report’ with no problems.  On a separate issue they asked that although the Council does keep a record of all councillors declaration of interest that is also establishes and maintains a register of interest of its member.
Clerk produced a bank statement showing £23167.99cr in the current account as at the 4.9.2017.  However she pointed out that the Public Works loan of £1847 was due to be paid in September.  
b. WCBC –  
c. Welsh Government – 
d. One Voice Wales – email received regarding the consultation document ‘Taking forward Wales’ Sustainable Management of Resources.  Apparently the deadline consultation had been extended to the 30th September.  According to the email there was a useful article in the Western Mail supplement (Country and Farming) which refers to proposal 10- this among other matters proposed changing every footpath in Wales to a cycle track or a bridleway which would affect every community in Wales.  Clearly this is not something the Council would advocate and Clerk asked to respond accordingly.  
e. Any other Correspondence not listed
Clerk had received an email from CCVP explaining that they had now had authority from WCBC to change the signs and type of signs for each village in the Valley.  A copy of the planned signed was enclose (these have previously been approved by Council).  CCVP had negotiated a cost of £906.60 for signs for the three villages and suggested that each Community Council split the cost i.e. £302.  Councillor Jeff Davies proposed that we make this payment which was seconded by Councillor Julie Jeffreys.
Notification of Planning Training for CC’s from Planning Aid Wales – noted
Information from Lowri Edwards Cadwyn Clwyd regarding a Red Telephone Box Regeneration Project – noted
Letter from BHIB Insurance Brokers stating that it will be handling all AON insurance from next year.  In the meantime the Council should contact AON regarding the insurance policy.  Letter asked that they are emailed with contact details – they will then any further information via email. 
Letter and flyers from Oil-club promoting its heating oil club – contact details to be published in the Glyn News
Councillor Bates circulated a flyer promoting a public meeting on the 31st October at 7 .m. orgnaised by Cadwyn Clwyd regarding grant funding available for local groups – noted 
8.  Planning Applications –
Installation of 2nd underground supply to be taken from existing overhead service line (in retrospect) – Land east of Cemetery Church Hill, Glyn Ceiriog – no objections
10 PAYMENTS
A. Of outstanding account (Section 136 Legislative Powers)

[bookmark: _GoBack]Bryn Jones 				£80.00
Jeff Davies                                               £294.73	
Dilys Bates                                               £524.00 - IB
Jean Davies				£500.00 - IB
PC World (computer/printer)		£618.99- IB
Engraving + (trophies/cups)		£155.27 - cheque
Canolfan Ceiriog (Env Day cost)		£60.00 IB
National Trust				£125.00 - IB
Arrow (toilet supplies)			£70.70 - IB
CCVP (signs for village)			£302.00- IB
PWLB					£1847.97- DD
ROSPA					£100.80- IB

b. Request for donation – (section 137) – No requests this month
11. Any other matter not listed
Councillor Bates reported that Inspector Alex Goss has been appointed Inspector to cover the Ceiriog Valley.
Clerk reported on a meeting which took place on the 28th September which Pen y Cae CC had convened around the development of Community Councils Consortia  The purpose of a Consortia was due to ever increasing demands from local and national governments for CC’s to take on addition responsibilities.  Forming a Consortium could result in a reduction in overall costs due to the group increasing purchasing power.  This is a concept that is in its infancy and the Clerk will inform Council of further developments.  
Councillor Davies asked if an automatic light sensor could be installed in the toilets – agreed to ask Ben Barnes for a quote and if over the quote threshold council will need to ask for two further quotes.
The spring on the small gate (access for pushchairs and wheelchairs) had not been installed resulting inthe gate being continuously open which is a potential risk for children.  Clerk to check with Elfyn Edwards and ask if a hydraulic mechanism could be installed – depending on cost this to be installed asap.
Councillor Bates stated that Chris Burnell has volunteered to purchase and install an embroidered Welsh Flag and also to paint and install a clasp and rope on the pole by the cenotaph.  The cost would be £80 – Councillor Sarah Davies proposed that this is purchased and seconded by Councillor Mair Evans. Councillor Bates to inform Mr Burnell.
Councillor Roberts reported that the style leading to the footpath at the top of the orchard at Pen y Fedw needs replacing.  This is well used by pupils taking part in the D of E expedition therefore needs addressing as soon as possible.  Clerk to email Shone Roberts WCBC.
Councillor Sarah Davies reported that it looks as if the plan to open the  Post Office Counter at the Cross Stores will be delayed by a couple of weeks and will probably open mid November.
Councillor Jeff Davies reported details of an incident involving criminal damage at the toilets.  Unfortunately there was no evidence or proof of who was responsible for this and therefore any action on behalf of the Council could not be made until such time as this is received. 
Councillor Roberts stated that WCBC had cut the grass around the car park on the High Street and had done a good job.  However a resident had complained about grass on her parked car which Councillor Roberts had brought to the attention of the WCBC staff working there.  She had been told that in future if there were cars parked immediately by where they were cutting because of possible complaints – although this would be checked and confirmed with his line manager


